Needs Study Group of the NAHASDA Formula Negotiated Rulemaking Committee
Conference Call

March 16, 2015
1:00 p.m. ET
Meeting Notes 


The conference call started with a roll call of all participants of the call, and four of the seven study group members were present.  The Eastern Woodlands, Northwest, and the Southwest regional members or alternates were not present.
The meeting started with the technical experts providing an update on the overall progress.  The first three finalized data characterizations were sent out to the study group members to review last Wednesday.  Currently, the technical experts are working on finalizing six more characterizations and are hoping to send these out to the study group members next Wednesday.  The remaining characterizations will be finalized by the end of March.  The initial characterizations have been distributed to the technical experts and have been completed.   The study group members will get all finalized characterizations by March 31st.  

The study group then had a discussion about the process.  The group agreed that if data sources are not selected to move forward to the evaluation stage, these reports will still be included as an addendum to the Final Report so that everyone can see all of these reports.  The group also confirmed that today’s call was to just discuss the format of the characterizations reviewed so far and final decisions will not be made on these characterizations until all finalized characterizations are reviewed by the study group.  Since not all study group members were present on today’s call, the group decided to not have too much discussion today about the three characterizations that were sent out.  All study group members present on today’s call agreed that the current format of the final characterizations is very clear and the amount of information provided is good.  
Ms. Glenda Green mentioned that the Department of Interior has reached out to the HUD ONAP office about the $12 million proposed initiative in the Department of Interior’s FY 2016 budget.  This proposed initiative is in the very beginning stages and is to assist the Department in working with Tribes and the Census Bureau in addressing data gaps in Indian Country.  Ms. Glenda Green asked the study group members about extending an invitation to the Interior Department to listen in on our study group calls as they are in the very early stages in figuring out the data quality in Indian Country.  There was a suggestion that it may be better to have a timetable or a scope of work from the Interior Department first so that we are all at the same page.  There was a comment that there are other data gaps other than the IHBG Formula and that the stage that our study group is at is not reflective for all data in Indian Country.   
The group concluded the call by confirming the next conference call on April 13th at 1pm Eastern Time.  There was a comment that we will remind all study group members or alternates to participate on the next call since the group will make important decisions about which data sources to move forward to the Evaluation Phase.  Ms. Glenda Green will reach out to the Interior Department to see if we can set up a separate call with the study group members for an introduction meeting.  This separate call will most likely be on a Monday for no more than one hour.  The technical experts will send the next six finalized characterizations to the study group members and also post them online on the IHBGrulemaking website.  In wrapping up, the study group expressed their appreciation and thanks to the technical experts for their hard work.  The next conference call will be on Monday, April 13, 2015, at 1:00pm Eastern Time.  
